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Letter from Germany 

--- 

 

Schleife, May 12, 1923. 

Dear Volksblatt! 

  After a long cold winter it has turned warm 

here, as well, and specifically, as hot as it gets 

to be in the month of July, at times. It is 

reported out of Berlin that the penetrating 

strong heat wave had climbed, on Sunday the 

6th, to an exceptionally high level of warming 

for this time of year. The mercury climbed to 

30.3 degrees Celsius during the first few hours 

of the afternoon, a temperature which has not 

been observed in the past in Berlin. Then dark 

clouds came rolling in from all sides which 

unloaded as a severe thunderstorm around 3:30 

hours which was accompanied by rain and 

hail, as in a cloudburst. Various lightning 

strikes traveled to ground but did not ignite 

however and only caused property damage. 

Damages due to the water masses were much 

greater. We did not have any rain on the 6th of 

April in Spremberg but we did have rainy 

thunderstorms every day, on the 7th, 8th and 

9th of May. A barn was laid to ashes by 

lightning in Slamen and a forest worker was 

killed by lightning strike in the village of 

Nochten. Lightning struck a cow enclosure in 

the village of Schleife and killed a cow. We 

should have a fruitful year against the ever 

climbing inflation due to the thunderstorms. 

The dollar has increased again to 40000 marks. 

A few good years may help stem inflation 

somewhat. Friend Matthes Sprejetzt is on his 

way to Texas again. It appears that there is 

nothing more of importance to report. 

       With greetings,  

 M. H. 

 

Translated by John Buerfeind 
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